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The Emerald Fire started northeast of Laguna Beach on February 10th. It 

quickly threatened dozens of structures and drew comparisons to the 1993 

Laguna Fire that destroyed more than 400 homes – many in the same 

neighborhood. A robust fire department response (which included ground and 

aerial resources) combined with new standards in fuel modifications around 

structures and fire-resistive building construction, helped firefighters stop the 

fire at 154 acres with no structures lost.  

    Less than a month later, the Jim Fire started on March 2nd. The fire started 

in steep terrain within U.S Forest Service jurisdiction in the Cleveland 

National Forest. Although not an immediate threat to Orange County residents 

due to the wind direction, the fire was closely monitored by the OCFA due to 

the close proximity to our county line. The fire was eventually stopped at 553 

acres with no structures lost. 

    Both of these fires occurred outside of the traditional “fire season” we have 

come to know in Orange County (September to January). This concept of a 

“fire season” is no longer relevant in today’s environment. A significant 

wildfire can occur any time of the year due to lingering drought conditions 

and one or two days dry, northeast wind conditions. These two fires serve as 

a reminder that firefighters and Orange County residents need to remain in a 

state of “wildfire readiness” year-round in order to effectively address the new 

“year-round” threat posed by these inevitable events. 
 

TIMES ARE CHANGING 
 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Incident Responses 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

Incidents by Category 
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Incident Count by Hour of Day
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Incident By Day of Week
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Your Firefighters in Action 

   

March 26 

Incident # 22-040012 

An E-mountain biker had crashed due to a jump 

on the Ricky Bobby trail near the dog park.  

Truck 59 used a Utility vehicle to make access as 

the clouds were too thick for Duke helicopter to 

assist.  The firefighters, along with the CARE 

ambulance crew and 2 State Parks employees 

carried the injured rider to the ambulance.  Injury 

sustained was a compound lower leg fracture. 

March 25 

Incident # 22-039649 

The crews from Engine 60 and Truck 59 received a call 

of a vehicle vs. structure at 724 S. El Camino Real.  An 

elderly driver accidentally drove into a medical building.  

The driver was ok.  One employee had a very minor 

laceration from the broken glass.  


